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Dear [Name]

Changes to public library inter library loans service from 1 September 2018

I am writing to about the changes to the inter library loans service that will be implemented across the Western Australian public library network from 1 September 2018. 
  
Inter library loans are intended to supplement, not replace, the normal collection development and management practices undertaken by library staff to create and maintain library collections which meet the needs and interests of their communities.   
The 2016 review of the inter library loan service by Public Libraries WA (PLWA) and the State Library (SLWA) identified that the estimated cost per inter library loan was $72 - equating to approximately $12 million per year across the entire system in 2016-17.  This cost, which has been steadily escalating, is shared by State and local governments and is unsustainable. 

The cost of $72 for each inter library loan is around twice the average cost of purchasing and supplying a new book to a public library which is under $35 per item (and is often supplied quicker than an inter library loan).  

The recent six-month trial which placed restrictions on inter library loans to encourage changes to library collection development and management practices resulted in a 40 per cent decline in inter library loans, equating to an estimated saving of approximately $4.8 million for a full year. There was little evidence that the supply of reading material to library members was significantly affected. 

From 1 September 2018, changes will be implemented including restrictions on inter library loan of all material under 12 months old and some categories of materials regardless of age.  Exceptions will be made for library members with special needs; including people with disabilities requiring particular formats, people who are housebound, for access to material in languages other than English for members from culturally and linguistically diverse backgrounds and for small non-metropolitan libraries serving communities of less than 1,000 population where alternative access to library materials is limited. Public Libraries WA have developed a Code of Practice for the inter library loan service which is attached for your reference.   

The purchase of items, in lieu of an inter library loan, is a cost effective, timely way to meet the reading needs of local communities.  Inter library loan is designed to supplement normal collection development and is traditionally used for hard to find material, including material no longer in print, not to meet requests for current material or to boost numbers in genres or specific categories. Library materials sourced by inter library loan can only be loaned once to the requesting library user before being returned to the home library whereas purchased items become part of the library collection and are available to all library members for use multiple times. These changes will also result in library materials spending less time travelling across Western Australia and more time available in the library for members to use.

State Library staff are available to provide assistance to your staff with the purchase of materials as the alternate supply mechanism to meet library member needs and can also provide advice about collection development should this be required.  Please contact the Help Desk via Public Libraries Online if you require assistance or have any questions.

The expanding range of digital library resources available State-wide also provide alternate supply methods for those users comfortable with this format although it is acknowledged that this does not suit all library members.

These changes are necessary to manage the real and escalating costs of the system to both local and State governments.  The alternative supply arrangements available will ensure members of your community will continue to have access to the materials that meet their needs.  

I would also like to take this opportunity to remind you that under the Library Board (Registered Public Libraries) Regulations 1985 Section 8 ‘A charge shall not be made for….. the loan of a book..”  This includes inter library loans.

I trust that we can rely on the support of you and your staff for the implementation of these changes which are important to ensure the long term sustainability of library services. 

PLWA and SLWA will review the Code in approximately 12 months in an effort to ensure we have a system that assists public libraries to meet the needs of their communities and is sustainable and cost effective.

Yours sincerely



Margaret Allen 
CEO and State Librarian


CC:  	Ms Ricky Burges WALGA
	Ms Viv Barton, President Public Libraries WA
